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NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC

April 22, 2020

To Whom It May Concern:

Marilyn Sloniker, DBA Kiddie Ranch II, has filed an application for a Conditional Use Permit
(CUP) to allow a Day Care Center in an R-1B, Single-Family Residential District, for the
property located at 1230 House Street.

Ms. Sloniker operates Kiddie Ranch II Day Care Center at 1702 House Street, and the proposed
CUP is to operate a before and/or after-school facility for school-age children at 1230 House
Street, which is the former location of the original Kiddie Ranch after-school program run by the
previous owners of Kiddie Ranch. Ms. Sloniker obtained a CUP to operate a religious institution
known as Hope For All International Ministry at this location back in 2015, and this proposed
day care use would be in addition to the existing religious institution use with alternating hours
of operation. Ms. Sloniker is in the process of obtaining a state license.

The following public hearings will be held regarding this proposed Conditional Use Permit:

City Plan Commission: Wednesday, May 6, 2020, at 7:00 PM, or as soon thereafter as the
matter can be heard in The Forum, Beloit City Hall, 100 State Street.

City Council: Monday, May 18, 2020, at 7:00 PM, or as soon thereafter as the matter can be
heard in The Forum, Beloit City Hall, 100 State Street.

We are interested in your opinion.*

*Due to the COVID-19 crisis, members of the public are highly encouraged to provide oral
or written comments to the Commission and City Council via alternative means. You may
mail your comments to the attention of Drew Pennington at 100 State Street or via email to
penningtond@beloitwi.gov. You may also call (608) 364-6711 to provide your comments
over the phone. In-person attendance at Commission and Council meetings will be limited.


